
BOARD REPORT DECEMBER 2017 

 

CALLS FOR SERVICE 

 

During the month of November, 2017 Wingham Police responded to 109 calls for service 8 of 

those calls were assisting the OPP and 1 of those calls were actual dispatches to OPP area. 

During the same period in 2016, we had 130 calls. Attached is the crime statistics summary. 

 

BUILDING PROBLEMS 

 

During the last significant rain storm, the building roof leaked in several spots, draining down 

through the insulation and false ceiling into several spots in the building.  The facilities 

Department was contacted and at the time, recommendation was made to replace the roof 

however that decision has since been changed to patch it. 

 

While I was on vacation, the garage door opener overheated and is no longer functioning.  A 

replacement has been ordered and we are awaiting for it to arrive and the company to come and 

install it. 

 

OACP MEETING 

 

I attended the OACP Zone meeting in Orangeville on 12 December.  Important items of note 

during that meeting were that the government is now down to 22 vacancies for board positions.  

Also the new Police Service Act has received its second reading and has now gone to 

“Committee” for regulations to be drafted.  Once that is done, it will go back for a third reading 

and will then have to go for Royal Assent.  The Ministry personnel foresee the act coming into 

force mid 2019. 


